December 11, 2018

Celimar Valentin-Rodriguez, Ph.D.
General Engineer

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
NMSS/MSST/MSLB

Dr. Valentin-Rodriguez:

Please allow this to scrve as bankruptcy notification in accordance with 10 CFR 30.34(h) of USNRC

Byproduct Materials License 13-16518-01 (Fayette Memorial Hospital d/b/a Fayette Regional Health
System). Bankruptcy was filed on October 10, 2018 in the United States Bankruptcy Court Southern
District of Indiana, Indianapolis Division.

In response to your letter dated December 4, 2018, we would like to submit the following information:
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Sincerely,
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Sam Bell
Chief Financial Officer

Currently a small amount of materials licensed under 10 CFR 35.100, 200, and 300 are possessed
as well as several sources licensed under 10 CFR 35.65 which are used for equipment calibration
and quality control.

Currently, there are no plans to dispose of or transfer any radionuclides during the bankruptcy
proceedings. If control of the hospital changes during the proceedings, we will submit a transfer
of control of the license to the USNRC.

Currently, all radioactive materials are being utilized and are not in a storage state. All
radioactive materials are controlled against unauthorized access or removal.

Currently, the Radiation Safety Officer and Authorized Users remain the same as are listed on
the license. Should any changes occur, we will submit a license amendment request to the
USNRC.

Bankruptcy was filed under Chapter 11.

Currently, there are no planned changes for the company operations or use/storage/disposition of
the radioactive materials.

At this early stage in the bankruptcy we can not give an anticipated conclusion to the
proceedings.

We do not have any affiliated companies in possession of radioactive materials. All radioactive
materials are possessed at the address of use listed on the Byproduct Materials License.

Melissa Jennings (765-827-7703) will be the contact person between the licensee and USNRC.
She will update the USNRC anytime there is a significant change in operations or the bankruptcy
proceedings.

We are a medical licensee but do not utilize PET radionuclides.

We do not have decommissioning financial assurance requirements based on our limited
amounts of radioactive materials possessed.
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